At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 1st of October 2012

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman








Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Chief of Police Michael Clancy led the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 
3. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add On # 10B HIGHWAY: Proposed Loader Backhoe Bid
4. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on this agenda. 
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5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $695,509.43, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1absent
6. PRESENTATION of Supervisor’s Tentative Budget

Supervisor Booth said he and the Town Board meet with all Town department heads to discuss their financial needs for the fiscal year 2013. Mr. Booth has presented the Town Board with his tentative budget for the fiscal year 2013 which contains appropriations of just over $26,700,000.00 for both the General and Highway funds combined. The tentative budget as presented falls under the 2 percent tax levy cap. Mr. Booth has asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, to prepare a resolution calling for a public hearing with a suggested date on November 5, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie announced that the Tentative Budget will be available for examination in his office. 

7. INTRODUCTION of Local Law Extending the Moratorium on Permits and Approvals for Adult Oriented Businesses

Supervisor Booth said he asked Mr. Taylor to prepare a resolution to extend the Local Law on the Moratorium on Permits and Approval for Adult Oriented Businesses. 
Mark Taylor said this Local Law is a precautionary measure. The Town Board has scheduled a public hearing for October 15th for a Local Law that will amend the Zoning Code to provide for the Regulation of Adult-Oriented Businesses it will consider revisions based upon comments received by the Orange County Department of Planning, the Town of Newburgh Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals as well as the public made at the public hearing. If the Town Board decides that a of change is necessary to the Introductory Local Law or if more time is needed to deliberate following the public hearing, this will provide time beyond the expiration of the current moratorium that expires on October 23rd. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Extending the Moratorium on Permits and Approvals for Adult-Oriented Businesses and calling for Public Hearing on October 15, 2012 at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Booth.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said he voted no on the first moratorium for Adult-Oriented Businesses because it is his opinion that a Local Law can be put in place without the moratorium and he will have to be consistent with his vote tonight.  

Councilman Woolsey agreed.

Councilwoman Greene said she voted for the moratorium when it was first presented and it is her opinion that this moratorium should be shorter and a decision should be made promptly.  

Supervisor Booth said once the Local Law is adopted for the Regulation of Adult-Oriented Businesses the moratorium will end. This moratorium will enable the Town Board the time to review all of the information presented. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 
             Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion did not pass: 2 yes; 3 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8. ACCOUNTING:  Bid Deposits

Supervisor Booth said there is a memorandum from Jacqueline Calarco, the Town Accountant stating the following bid deposits are over six months old. In the past the Town has approved the transfer of these deposits to the General Fund. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer dated September 18, 2012, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer the following from the T-31 bid deposits account to the Misc. Revenue account in the General Fund account number 001-00001-277-1. 
DATE

COMPANY

BID



AMOUNT
12/27/11
Ben Ciccone, Inc.
Gidney Sewer Replacement
$ 50.00

12/27/11
Merritt Const. Inc.
Gidney Sewer Replacement     50.00

12/28/11
Carl Mart Ent, Inc.
Gidney Sewer Replacement     50.00


12/30/11
Arold Const. Co. Inc.
Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00


12/30/11
Michaels Assoc.
Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00


01/03/11
Fourmen Const.
Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00


01/03/11
Palombo Group
Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00


01/05/12
CDC Publishing
Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00


01/05/12
Marquise Dev.

Gidney Sewer Replacement 
   50.00


01/06/12
E. Daskal

Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00


01/06/12
Legacy Valve

Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00

01/09/12
Montana Const.
Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00


01/17/12
McNamee Const.
Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00


01/17/12
J. Mullen & Sons, Inc.
Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00


01/23/12
Landscape Unlimited 
Gidney Sewer Replacement
   50.00

02/15/12
Bette & Cring, LLC.
Waring Road 


   50.00


02/15/12
Dailey Precast LLC.
Waring Road 


   50.00


02/15/12
HBB Construction
Waring Road


   50.00


02/15/12
ING Civil Inc.

Waring Road


   50.00


02/15/12
Jorrey Excavating
Waring Road


   50.00


02/15/12
Kryten Iron Works
Waring Road


   50.00


02/15/12
Michaels Assoc. 
Waring Road


   50.00

02/17/12
Arold Const. Co.
Waring Road


   50.00


02/21/12
Enterprises, Inc. 




Sun Up

Waring Road


   50.00


02/23/12
McNamee Const.
Waring Road


   50.00


02/27/12
Register Const.
Waring Road


   25.00


02/27/12
Register Const.
Waring Road


   25.00







TOTAL


        $1,300.00


The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Councilwoman Greene suggested that the Town Clerk’s Office should state on the receipt or a separate attachment that their receipt must accompany the voucher for the return of the bid deposit if the bid is not awarded to them. 

9. PARKS AND RECREATION:  Hiring of Part Time Laborer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated September 19, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire Kyle Melfe as a part time laborer starting October 6, 2012. The pay rate will be $8.50 and this position is budgeted under account 7110-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if this position is for this year only.

Supervisor Booth said this position is budgeted for the remainder of 2012 and for 2013.

Councilwoman Greene said Mr. Petrillo is pleased with the work Mr. Melfe has been doing as a seasonal employee that will expire October 5th and he has also been a camp counselor for Summer Camp Chadwick. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS (HIGHWAY):  Budget Transfer

Supervisor Booth said this transfer was presented at the September 17, 2012 Town Board Meeting and the Town Board asked for an explanation as to why this transfer was needed. 
Councilman Woolsey said he inquired and was told this item was not budgeted for and therefore a transfer is needed.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer request dated September 12, 2012, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent to transfer $60,000.00 from account 5110.0412 (Street Paving & Resurfacing) and $60,000.00 from account 5142.0413 (Sand, Salt, Calcium, etc) to accounts 9060.0800 Medical ($80,000.00) and (9040.0800 ($40,000.00) Workers’ Comp to cover the shortages for each of these accounts. These transfers will cover those accounts until the end of the year. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


B.
(Add On) Proposed Loader Backhoe


Supervisor Booth said this item is in Highway’s 2012 budget. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated September 7, 2012, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Supervisor, to go out to bid for a loader backhoe with the stipulation that Mr. Benedict will contact Town Clerk Zarutskie to set up the bid schedule for advertising and the bid opening date. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked James LaColla, Head Mechanic, if he approves of the specs for the bid for the loader backhoe. 


Mr. LaColla was in agreement. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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11. JUSTICE COURT:  2012-2013 Justice Court Assistance Program

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Support to Certain Initiatives of the Justice Court of the Town of Newburgh in Submitting an Application for the 2012 Justice Court Assistance Program (JCAP). The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12. ANIMAL CONTROL:

A. T-93 Withdrawal

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated September 14, 2012, submitted by Chantel Haight, Senior Animal Control Officer, to pay veterinarian services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of July and August 2012 in the amount of $452.55. The funds will come from the T-93 account. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said that the T-93 account is a donation account and none of the funds come from the taxpayers’ money. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. T-94 Withdrawals (2)

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to pay the request dated September 14, 2012, submitted by Chantel Haight, Senior Animal Control Officer, from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of July and August 2012 in the amount of $483.37. This motion also authorizes the payment to Flannery Animal Hospital for the months of July and August 2012, in the amount of $84.42. These funds for both payments will come from the T-94 which is a donation account.               The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

13. POLICE:  Purchase of Vehicles

Supervisor Booth said it has been the Town’s practice to order these vehicles in January, but they have just become available on state bid. 

Police Chief Clancy came before the Town Board to discuss this purchase. He said the State Police does annual testing of vehicles and the Ford Sedan Police Interceptor vehicles were highly rated in crash ratings and the safety of the occupants. 

Councilman Woolsey stated he is in favor of this purchase and is strongly recommending that the cars purchased are white and resemble the cars the Town already has in their fleet.  

Councilman Piaquadio asked the Chief of Police how long it would take the Town to change the entire fleet at the Police Department.

Chief Clancy said it would take approximately two years.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated September 28, 2012, submitted by Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, to purchase four white 2013 Ford Sedan Police Interceptors AWD from New York State Bid #PC65855 at a cost of $23,273.00 per vehicle for a total cost of $93,094.40. The funds for these vehicles are included in the 2012 police budget in the Capital Account #3120.2. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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14.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Councilwoman Greene announced that the American Legion will perform a Flag Burning Ceremony at Chadwick Lake Park on Saturday, October 13, 2012. The event will be held between 3:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. Mrs. Greene invited everyone to attend this beautiful ceremony. The Councilwoman said anyone who is unable to bring their tattered flag to the ceremony or the Legion Hall should call the Supervisor’s Office and she will make arrangements to have flags picked up and brought to the ceremony. 
Councilman Woolsey said anyone who has a flag that needs to be burned can drop them off at the American Legion Hall and leave them in the mailbox that is designated for the flags.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said flags can be dropped off at the Town Clerk’s Office and he will take the flags to the Flag Burning Ceremony. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said there will be two rabies clinics. They are as follows:

Saturday, October 13, 2012 from 10:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. There will be a free clinic at the Town of Blooming Grove Highway Department, 2741 Route 94, Washingtonville, NY.


Sunday, October 21, 2012 the Minisink Highway Department located at 22 Roy Smith Drive, Westtown, NY. The clinic is from 11:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. It is free to residents of Minisink and $10.00 for nonresidents.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said that on November 6th there is a national election. He urged everyone to register to vote. The deadline to register by mail is October 11th. He said there are registration forms in the Clerk’s Office and in the lobby of Town Hall. 

There will be an opportunity for people to register in person on Thursday, October 11th from 5:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m. and Saturday, October 13th from 2:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m. in the lobby of Town Hall. 
The Town Clerk’s Office will also be open on Saturday, October 13th from 2:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m. 

15.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

There were no public comments.
Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming. 

16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:45 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

__________________________

______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

